
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 1, 2021 

 

Hello Pastors and Praying Friends, 

Here in Tucuman, the heat has come in really strong and fast. We are getting some rain today for the first 

time in over a month, and we are very thankful for that. We are always thankful for your faithful support of 

the ministry the Lord has given us. It is a joy to communicate with you monthly through the prayer letter. We 

call all of you out by name before His throne several times each week. 

As you know, I'm having severe problems with my back. The weekly chiropractic treatments are helping. I 

preached from a chair in two different churches in October, and the Lord was glorified. I've returned to the 

soul winning on the streets, but after 20 minutes, I start walking with a bad limp. I'm able to go out for a little 

over an hour before I have to stop. This reminds me that His help is there no matter what . . . if we will just 

put forth the effort. 

In Argentina, there are many small stores in every neighborhood. As I began to talk to Nancy about the Bible, 

I told her I would back away from the window if a client arrived. During our conversation about what one 

must do to be saved, three different clients came up, and I had to back away.  Wouldn't you know? There 

was a small, short wall in front of her house, and I used that to rest on while she waited on clients. Do you 

see how He provides our needs just when we need them? What a blessing that wall was, as it was near the 

end of my ability to go out for no more than an hour! Because of Him, Nancy will one day enter into her 

eternal rest in His presence.  

Please continue to pray for our health and safety. Pray for Susie to recover her strength, as for the last two 

months, she has been the workhorse in all areas of daily living. What a treasure the Lord gave me! 

We hope you have a great Thanksgiving Day. 

In Christ, 

Simeon and Susie Hudson 


